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Cir No : 32/2016                                                                                      Date : 10th  December  2016      

To

All Divisional/Regional/State units of AIIPA

Dear Comrades,

Re: Our Case in Delhi High Court
The Writ Petitions filed by AIIPA and others before the Hon’ble Delhi High Court were listed and taken up for hearing before lunch on December 8, 2016.
Before the Bench consisting of Justice Sanjeev Khanna and Justice Chandrasekhar, Learned Counsels of AIIPA placed their arguments on Rule 3(A) of Appendix IV of LIC [Employees’] Pension Rules and on upgradation of Pension with every wage revision.
Tracing the genesis of the Scheme and pointing out that all LIC Pensioners from January 1986 formed a homogenous group, our Senior Counsel,Sri Nagamohan Das said, Rule 3(A) sought to divide the group with a cutoff date and that this was contrary to Article 14 of the Constitution.
It was argued that the LIC had recognised this discrimination and decided in its Board Meeting of 24th Nov.2001to end the discrimination but the Govt. decided not to implement the LIC Board Resolution on the plea of high costs and ripple effects.  These factors do not confer a right to the Government to deny a benefit where there has been patent discrimination.
During the arguments, the Hon’ble Bench sought clarifications on impact on Pension payable for Pre-August 1997 Pensioners in case Rule 3(A) was held to be void and our Counsels told the Hon’ble Court that total pension of Pre-August 1997 Pensioners would go up, as partial neutralisation of D.R. would become full neutralisation of D.R..
The Bench desired to know from our Counsels, whether LIC Pension Rules had any Provision on pension upgradation and wanted our Counsel to highlight more on legal points and the court adjourned for lunch.
When the Bench reassembled after lunch, there were submissions from other Counsels and the case was adjourned to January 4, 2017 when further submissions will be made by the AIIPA Counsels.
The efforts of AIIPA, through its Counsels, will concentrate on finer points of law and on issues that came up before the Bench on December 8, 2016. 
It will be the endeavour of AIIPA to present a further fool-proof case in order that LIC  Pensioners are enabled to get what is legitimately due.
With Greetings,
                                                                                                                                   Comradely Yours,
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                                                                                                                                GENERAL SECRETARY
